Elaine Henley

From: Elaine Henley

Sent: Monday, December 30, 2019 11:49 AM

To: ; CityClerk; Planning; CouncilGroup

Cc: Andrea Roberts; Ann-Marie Cashin; Ashley Murray; Dave Wadden; Gerard Doran; Jason Sinyard;

Karen Chafe; Ken O'Brien; Lindsay Lyghtle Brushett

Subject: RE: application by Cineplex requesting permission to operate a Lounge at 48 Kenmount Road.

Good Morning :

We thank you for your feedback and advise that your concerns will be referred to Council, along with all other submissions, for consideration prior to reaching its final decision on this application.

Elaine Henley

Elaine Henley City Clerk t. 576-8202 c. 691-0451

From:

Sent: Thursday, December 12, 2019 2:51 PM

To: CityClerk <cityclerk@stjohns.ca>; Planning <planning@stjohns.ca>; CouncilGroup <councilgroup@stjohns.ca>

Subject: application by Cineplex requesting permission to operate a Lounge at 48 Kenmount Road.

Good Thursday Afternoon.

I am putting in my

complain about the Cineplex Entertaining Theatre.

This should be a common sense one the answer should already be NO. This should not be even up on the St John's Site asking the public of St John's Newfoundland and Labrador for our opinions on this matter. The Cineplex Entertaining theatre in the Avalon Mall St John's Newfoundland and Labrador wants the city Councillors of St John's to approve to have a license to allow alcohol Beverages to be brought in the Cineplex Entertaining Theatre while watching a movie.

This can go many ways very bad ways:

1) Just say for example that a young women who is a teenager under the age of 17 behind her parents knowledge went out with a college or university man they end up at the Empire theatre and he buys alcohol for both of them. The Cineplex Entertaining Theatre does not know that they are together or does the Cineplex Entertaining Theatre know he buying alcohol for the both of them. Any stangers that will prey on children or teenagers this will be a great tool for them to harm or put something in the drinks. or give them a drink without them knowing it alcohol.

This will turn out very badly and it should not be the Cineplex Entertaining Theatre responsibility to after this incident has happen. It should be the City councillors responsibility (they are the ones who approved of this. The City of St John's Councillors should be the ones charged with giving a underage minor alcohol beverages these are the people that should be charged: Mayor Danny Breen, Deputy Mayor Sheilagh O'Leary, Councillor Deanne Stapleton, Councillor Hope Jamieson, Councillor Jamie Korab, Councillor Ian Froude, Councillor Wally Collins, Councillor Maggie Burton, Councillor Dave Lane, Councillor Sandy Hickman, Councillor Debbie Hanlon.

2) There are people who are in AA (Alcoholics Anonymous) and in Celebrate recovery who really wants to get recovered and get their life in better shape. Now that this Cineplex Entertaining Theatre wants to turn this family entertainment into a Alcohol place where there are kids and minors and people that likes to enjoy the movie with having to worry about his now can't eve go without supervision cause of the alcohol that this will brought into the Cineplex Entertaining Theatre of the Avalon Mall. The People that are in Recovery now can't seem to go anywhere anymore to enjoy something. The City Councillors will destory everything in power that does not suit them at all cost. Don't matter where it is and what kind of things happen there. This is the nothing but the truth.

of St John's Newfoundland and Labrador.

Disclaimer: This email may contain confidential and/or privileged information intended only for the individual(s) addressed in the message. If you are not the intended recipient, any other distribution, copying, or disclosure is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately by return email and delete the original message.

Any correspondence with employees, agents, or elected officials of the City of St. John's may be subject to disclosure under the provisions of the Access to Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 2015, S.N.L. 2015, c.A-1.2.

Elaine Henley

From: CityClerk

Sent: Friday, December 6, 2019 12:18 PM

To: ; CityClerk

Cc: Andrea Roberts; Ann-Marie Cashin; Ashley Murray; Dave Wadden; Gerard Doran; Jason Sinyard;

Karen Chafe; Ken O'Brien; Lindsay Lyghtle Brushett; Planning

Subject: RE: Application - 48 Kenmount Road (Cineplex)

Good Morning :

Prior to registering your email as a submission and providing it to Council for consideration, I have copied Planning, Engineering and Regulatory Services for a response to the questions posed.

Once a response is received, you can advise whether you want your concerns noted.

Elaine Henley

Elaine Henley City Clerk t. 576-8202 c. 691-0451

From:

Sent: Friday, December 6, 2019 9:26 AM **To:** CityClerk <cityclerk@stjohns.ca>

Subject: Re: Application - 48 Kenmount Road (Cineplex)

Where in the "cinema area" will the lounge be? The area where people buy movie popcorn? There is already alcohol sold in the Rec Room. If the "cinema area" is the seating area near where people buy popcorn I don't think this is necessary. It's nice to keep some public spaces alcohol free for families and also for people who struggle with alcohol addiction. If someone wants a drink, the Rec Room is a more appropriate space.

On Dec 6, 2019, at 9:16 AM, St. John's e-Updates <eupdates@stjohns.ca> wrote:

City of St. John's Media Relations has issued the following:

Public Notice

Tue, 2019/12/17 - 9:30am

Application - 48 Kenmount Road (Cineplex)

Application

A Discretionary Use application has been submitted by Cineplex Entertaining L.P. requesting permission to operate a Lounge at 48 Kenmount Road.

Description

The Lounge will take place in the existing cinema area and will operate as per the regularly scheduled movie times; starting 11:30 a.m. on weekdays, 10:30 a.m. on weekends ending 15 minutes after the last posted movie of the day. The sale and consumption of alcohol will strictly follow all provincial laws and regulations.

Comment By

9:30 a.m. Tuesday, December 17, 2019

Comments

Provide your comments to the Office of the City Clerk including your name and address to: cityclerk@stjohns.ca or P.O. Box 908, St. John's, NL, A1C 5M2.

Comments received become a matter of public record and are included in the Council agenda for the date a decision on the application will be made. Any identifying information (including your name) will be removed prior to your comment being released publicly.

Collection of personal information is authorized under the Access to Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 2015 and is needed to consider your comments on this application. Questions about the collection and use of your information may be directed to the City Clerk at 709-576-8229 or cityclerk@stjohns.ca.

Council Decision Date

Monday, January 6, 2020

Additional Information

Notices are sent to property owners within 150 metres of the application site. For more information call 709-576-6192 or email planning@stjohns.ca.

Location Map

DISCLAIMER

To protect your privacy the City of St. John's has strict controls in place. Your e-mail address will only be used to subscribe to this e-mail update and for no other purpose.

Information contained in City of St. John's e-Updates is provided as a public service and solely for the user's information. Information is provided without warranty or guarantee of any kind, express or implied. The City of St. John's cannot guarantee that all information is current or accurate. Users should verify information before acting on it. The City of St. John's will not be liable for any loss or damages of any nature, either direct or indirect, arising from the use of information provided in this e-Update.

If you have any questions about City of St. John's e-Updates contact accessstjohns@stjohns.ca.

To unsubscribe from any City of St. John's mailing list, click the following link: http://www.stjohns.ca/eupdatesunsubscribe